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A big thank you to every one who 
came to last months Quiz Night and 
Steve and Sue for doing a grand job 
as quiz masters.

Congratulations to ‘8 Months 
till Xmas’ who were this years 
champions, proving that its quality 
not quantity that counts!
We managed to clear £700 net 
profit and the night was a lot of fun. 

Hopefully the quiz will be back in 
its usual date (possibly March 19th) 
next year so we look forward to 
squeezing in a few extra tables and 
doing it all again.

Summer Fete

Our next event is going to be the 
Summer Fete! Sunday 5th July 12 -
3.00pm. This year we are going back 
to basics with an emphasis on good 
old traditional summer fete stalls and 
games with a heavy dusting of straw 
bales and bunting!

Friends



Dress Down
 and Bring in days

Friday 12th June
 Gift items

Friday 26th June
Sweets & Soft drinks

(Not Chocolate)

Friday 3rd July
Boozy Bottles

See posters for more 
details.

Its also time to start digging 
out all those un wanted 
teddies, toys, dvd’s and 
books, especially older boys 
items which we were a bit 
short of at the Christmas 
Bazaar. If you have things 
you’d like to donate just 
drop them in to the school 
office, thank you.

Pumpkin Plans!

Thinking ahead to the Autumn term, 
we are planning an exciting pumpkin 
growing competition to coincide with 
the October half term. With this is 
mind, pumpkin plants will be on sale 
at the ever-popular plant stall at the 
summer fete for you to continue 
growing at home. However, if you 
fancy having a go at growing your 
own pumpkin from scratch, NOW is 
the time to start planting your seeds 
and get growing! Don’t worry if you 
don’t have a garden or the space to 
grow your pumpkin, there may be an 

option to provide some growing space 
at school. So make sure you visit the 
plant stall on the 5th July to pick up 
your pumpkin plant as well as some 
magic ingredients to help it grow! 
 
Our plant stall is always a great 
feature of the summer fete and in 
preparation, Justine Eathrowl-Law 
is on the look out for some large 
garden pots and planters. If you have 
any you could donate, please see 
Justine directly or any of the Friends 
Committee who can pass them onto 
Justine. 



If you would like to contribute a piece to be included in the newsletter or have any questions 
please email Howard - howardroden@yahoo.co.uk

All articles subject to the approval of the committee

Congratulations!
April & May’s

 100 Club Winners:

Justine Earthrowl & Kate Hipkin

Sign up forms available
 from the school Office

Fund Matching

Many employers run 
a Fund Matching 
Scheme for good 
causes. The Friends 
is a registered 
charity. It is worth 
asking yours or 
your partner’s 
employer as many 
larger companies 
run schemes like 
this but often don’t 
advertise it!

Just ask! You never 
know! 

Email problems!

We are having trouble with the friends email 
account and cant access it! Please bear 
with us while we try and rectify the problem. 
Please use Howard’s email address (see 
below ) in the mean time, thank you. 

Don’t forget
 to like us on 

To keep updated about 
school events and the 

activities of the FRIENDS
www.facebook.com/littlehadham


